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Sponsor Statement HJR 31
“Urging the United States Congress to pass the Honor the Written Intent of our Soldier Heroes Act.”
HJR 31 expresses the Alaska’s support for H.R. 1633; a congressional bill entitled Honor the WISH Act. This bill would allow our troops to designate people other than their immediate family members to oversee their disposition if they are killed in the line of duty. Current law prohibits the members of our armed forces from authorizing non-relatives to make their funeral arrangements.
Members of the Armed Services fill out a DD93 Form to designate who will direct disposition of the member’s remains if they die in active duty. However, current law only allows them to designate a spouse, blood relatives, or adoptive parents. Some of our service members need someone who does not fall into these categories to bear that responsibility, but are prohibited by federal law to do so. The Honor the Wish Act would allow servicemen and women to designate whomever they want to direct disposition. 

An example of the need for this legislation is as follows:

Specialist Christopher T. Fox, of Tennessee served in Bravo Company, 1st of the 68th Combined Arms Battalion, 3rd Brigade Combat Team, 4th Infantry Division. He served with them in combat in Iraq from 2005 – 2006, and again in 2007. On 29 September 2008 Specialist Fox was killed in action in Baghdad; his DD93 specified Amy Frost, his mother figure, as the person to handle the disposition of his remains. JAG concluded that Amy Frost wasn’t legally eligible under the current law to be the designee, and overturned Specialist Christopher Fox’s last wishes. Christopher Fox had been born to other parents, his mother had since passed, and his step father and step brother kicked him out of their home at 17. Amy Frost, one of Christopher’s high school teachers saw potential in the young man and took him into her home; she was there for him when he enlisted and supported him through his military career. On September 29, 2008 she lost a young man who thought of her as a mother. A few days later, she lost him again when JAG awarded his less than desirable step father and brother custody over his remains. Amy Frost wanted Specialist Fox buried in a Veterans cemetery in Knoxville, near her home, where even strangers could know he was an American Hero, and his grave would never go unobserved; instead he was laid to rest in a public cemetery in Memphis.
H.R. 1633 supports our troops and their dying wishes. Passing HJR 31 will be a very meaningful way for Alaska to continue supporting our military while they are in combat.
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